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Gary G. Sackett November 9, 2004
JONES WALDO HOLBROOK &  MCDONOUGH

170 South Main, Suite 1500
Salt Lake City, Utah 84101

Re: Comcast Cable Communications v. Pacificorp – Docket No. 03-035-28
 
Dear Mr. Sackett, 

During the evidentiary hearing, Pacificorp witnesses indicated that certain information regarding
the cost of the 2002/2003 Audit was available but that they did not remember it at the time of their
testimony.  The Commission requests that Pacificorp provide this information by responding to the
following questions/data requests in writing within 15 calendar days of the date of this letter:

1. What does Pacificorp calculate the total cost of the 2002/2003 Audit to have been?  Of
this amount, what are the specific amounts charged by Osmose and Volt, and what specific amount does
Pacificorp calculate its own internal Audit costs to have been?

2. Pacificorp witness Fitz Gerald testified concerning the approximate number of Pacificorp
poles in Utah.  Pacificorp witness Coppedge testified that Pacificorp intends to spread the costs of the
Audit over its entire six-state territory, but might be open to doing so on a state-by-state basis.  As
identified by the 2002/2003 Audit, please provide the exact number of transmission-only, distribution-
only, and joint-use Pacificorp poles for the entire Pacificorp system and for Pacificorp’s Utah territory. 
In addition, provide, as identified by the 2002/2003 Audit, the total number of attachments on Pacificorp
poles across Pacificorp’s entire system as well as in its Utah territory.

Because these topics were addressed in testimony at hearing subject to cross-examination, the
Commission does not believe further hearing is required.  However, in order to ensure due process to all
parties, Comcast may submit in writing within 15 calendar days of the date of Pacificorp’s response any
comments it wishes the Commission to consider in evaluating said response.

If you have further questions or comments, please contact Commission Secretary Julie Orchard
by phone at (801) 530-6713 or email at jorchard@utah.gov.   

Sincerely,

/s/ Steven F. Goodwill
Administrative Law Judge
G#41303

cc:
Jerold G. Oldroyd, BALLARD SPAHR ANDREWS &  INGERSOLL, LLP


